
Friday 8 July  2022
This week’s PB4L Focus: Celebrations and Goal Setting

In classes this week learners have been asked to reflect on how the term has gone
and participate in goal setting for Term 3.  Children should be encouraged to share
and celebrate with you what they are most proud of, what they feel they have
improved the most and what their next goals will be to work towards during Term 3.

He aha te aha?       What’s on top? - with Mr Kaiser.

Celebrating Term 2 and learning progress
It is appropriate on the last day of term to celebrate all the hard work of staff and children at school over
this term. The continuing spread of COVID in the community presented many challenges, especially with
staff and student absences. Despite this we have worked hard to bring back many of the ‘normal’ events
and routines at school. As principal I set the  goal that we would stay open each school day to enable
children to get some consistency back at school, and for parents to get on with their regular lives knowing
their children are safe at school.

Over the term teachers have worked hard to support children’s learning progress. This week we emailed
home Progress Reports and we held Parent/Teacher/Student conferences to share learning successes.
Thank you to the very many parents who took advantage of the opportunity to meet with their child’s
teacher at school. It was a long day of work for teachers but one which is usually very satisfying for
teachers. I know many teachers felt very affirmed and appreciated by the parents of children in their
classes.

To all our students, well done for the learning progress that you have made.

To all our parents and whanau, a big thank you for your support and generosity with the Explore-Athon
fundraiser and student learning. Our children learned lots of new facts and knowledge. Together we have
raised over $12,000 for the school. This money will enable the school to provide extras for your children.
This is an amazing achievement.

To everyone, I wish a happy school holiday. If you are travelling during the holidays, then please go safely.
School opens again for the start of Term 3 on Monday 25th July.

Board Elections   -  Think about nominating someone for the board elections!

I remind parents and whanau to send in nomination
forms for the Board elections. We have already
received some nominations and expect to receive
more over the coming weeks. Nominations close at
noon on Friday 5th August.

Peter Kaiser



Explore-Athon Prize Draw Winners.

Nintendo Switch

Brenden Rm 28

iphone (Spark)

Zebedee Rm  10

Spookers Voucher

Beauden Rm 11

Bike and Helmet

Reuben Rm 12

Scooter and
Helmets (2 draws)

1.Charlotte G Rm 25
2.Tobiasz Rm 16

Leggo (2 draws)

1.Hayley C Rm 13
2.Beauden Rm 11

Sports Packs
(3 draws)

(Includes Cricket
Bat, Ball, Tennis
Balls and Frisbee)

1.Jessica Rm 25
2.Mason Rm 13
3.LinRun Rm 9

Board Games
(2 draws)

1.Kaelyn Rm 15
2. Emily Rm 10

1 x Parakai Springs
Family Pass

Mason H Rm 17

Motat Family
Voucher

Arona Rm 13

Scholastic Book
Packs ( 4 draws)

1.Dhairya Rm 15
2.Casey Rm 13
3. Teisha Rm 8
4. Isabel Rm 10

Kiwi Valley Family
Pass

Zoey GL Rm 15

Ten Pin Bowling
Family Pass

Jacob Room 7

Generation Dolls
(2 Draws)

1.Emily Rm 4
2. Juniper Rm 22

Thank you to the following for their generous
donation

● Lawton Building
● Auckland Cricket
● Strata Sports
● The Warehouse
● Spark
● Northwest Mall
● Peter Kaiser

Pencil Set

Ava Rm 4

Extra Prize Draws

Micah Rm 20
Henry Rm 22



Dress up Day at school to celebration the Explorathon



Spare clothes – Wet weather

Please pack a spare set of clothes in your child’s school bag.  During the winter
terms, our field and grass areas around the school get wet and soggy and at times,
children do slip over and get muddy.  Our teachers do their best to encourage
children to stick to the pathways and to keep off the field when it is very wet.
Children learn best when they are warm and dry.

Tirimoana Quiz Night - Friday 2nd
September

Our Quiz Night is back!
● Theme your team and dress up.
● Maximum of 10 per team. BYO

drinks, glass and nibbles.
● Bring cash for raffle.
● Tickets on sale now, $15 which

includes a game of housie.
● Purchase your tickets from

Jenny at the Office.

Before School Care - Places available
Fun After Three has places available for before school care.
Mornings: 7 am- 8.30 am. Breakfast provided.
Contact Tracey Simonsen on 027 249 2428 or email funafter3@gmail.com

mailto:funafter3@gmail.com


Youthtown has 3 FREE holiday programs running in West Auckland during these up and coming Holidays.

● Football Connect – Ages 9-12 year olds, ( Soccer Program )
● Hoop Quarters Breakaway – Ages 11-17 year olds, ( Basketball program )
● Avondale Youth Hub Breakaway – Ages 11-17 year olds ( Youth Hub )

Register now at www.youthtown.org.nz.

http://www.youthtown.org.nz/





